Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes
March 28, 2022


7:00 Meeting called to order by Selectboard Acting Chairman, John Esposito. Also in attendance was Selectman Howard Brown and minute taker Laurie Brown. Selectman John Quinlan was not in attendance.

Esposito led the meeting in the pledge of allegiance.

Jane King came before the Board to discuss the email received from Ann Kuster’s office. She is looking for Town leaders to submit any upcoming projects they have in progress to be evaluated and will consider funding same.
The Library Trustees want the Selectmen to submit the library and the access road projects for consideration. She feels that we should see if there is any congressional money available to us.
H. Brown said that we should make a lit of all the things we want to do and send it in.
Esposito asked what kind of projects we could submit.
King stated that building projects and renovations were on the list.
H. Brown said that tools and equipment were off the table, so the fire truck didn’t qualify, but any project that was ready to go could be submitted. 
King said that the initial application was very short and didn’t need any backup submitted with it. It is due by Monday. She feels that the contact should be John Quinlan.
H. Brown volunteered to contact Quinlan and also Becci Schwarz. Maybe our project to broadcast our meetings will qualify. When Pedro came in, he said that we need to have an internet port on both sides of the Town Hall. The IT man at the SAU set up to broadcast meetings and tape them. We need higher speed internet. He envisions having the meeting broadcast with the ability to include slide shows. It is all about transparency. Have all the Department Heads think about projects they would like done and get them to Quinlan.

William Sanford, Supervisor of the Checklist, came before the Board to broach the subject of the Town Clerk wanting to have all of the Supervisors of the Checklist’s files and computers stored in her office.
Esposito said that he has changed his opinion on this subject and now believes that it would be in the Town’s best interest to have all of that Town property in the hands of the Town Clerk.
Sanford explained that each of the computers are password protected, and the information at the State level is double passworded.
Eileen Naber agreed, and said that all of the confidential information is stored at the State level, in Concord.
Sanford said that he has had the computer with him, in his home for the last 6 years; I have to login and then login to Electionette with 2 passwords.
H. Brown said that, in Amherst, they do take computers home. He understands that Yeaton wants them locked in her office when not being used, but that he has no problem with them going home.
Esposito stressed that there should be no way for anyone to say there is a gray area here.
Naber said that Antrim gets to take their computers home also.
Esposito asked if the State has any guidelines on this.
Sanford said “no”.
H. Brown said that he doesn’t believe that they will be able to make a final decision on this tonight, but that Peter Ecklund has resigned from the Supervisors over this.HH.    
Sanford wants the files to remain in the Town Hall, as that is where they come to work on them and that is where they hold their meetings. They have been kept in the Town Hall for the last 3 years.
H. Brown feels that the files should be where they are most convenient to the Supervisors.
Esposito said that the Town Clerk says that she needs access to them, but can be given a key to the Town Hall.
King asked if the records can be scanned.
Sanford feels that it would be too hard to make sure that both files are kept up to date.
H. Brown feels that we should all be working together, and you should be able to work from home.
Sanford also said that Ecklund must be replaced before 9/13/22, the Primary elections.
H. Brown has contacted the Website trainer and will set up another training session for those users that were not in attendance for the first training, or need a refresher. She will only do it over Zoom. Everyone should have credentials and be signed in. H. Brown also said that he will go through the site and make sure all pages have all the information needed, and in the same format.

Board reviewed minutes of 3/21/22. H. Brown motioned, seconded by Esposito to accept the minutes of March 21, 2022 as written. All in favor.

8:10 PM H. Brown motioned to adjourn. Esposito seconded, and motion carried.

Respectfully Submitted,
Laurie Brown


